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The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, MP,
Prime Minister,

10 Downing Street,

London; S.W.1.
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I have returned to my desk today from a three week
visit to Brazil and the United States and I am writing without
delay to offer you good wiEEEE'following the outcome of the
General Election and to say how much the Royal College of Nursing
looks forward to a continuation of the good working relationships
which it has established with your administration; I am
particularly pleased that Mr. Fowler remains as Secretary of
State for Social Services.

I am well aware of the exceptionally heavy workload
which you have, particularly in respect of those major issues
outstanding from before 9th June. The Royal College of Nursing
remains totally committed to the setting up of a Pay Review Body
for Nurses and Midwives and it hopes very much indeed that this
particular issue Will be near the top of vour agenda. Members of
the Rcn continue to feel very strongly about this matter and
regret that, because of the General Election, it was not possible
for Rcn representatives to meet with you. I hope very much that
a meeting can take place at an early date and I look forward to
hearing from your office.

o o

e, A
4 V(*—-—_,r X

Trevor Clay
General Secretary




10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 23 June 1983

I am writing on behalf of the Prime Minister to thank
you for your letter of 20 June. The Prime Minister will,
I know, be grateful to you for your good wishes upon the
outcome of the General Election.

The Prime Minister has agreed to the meeting you
requested about the setting up of a Pay Review Body for nurses
and midwives, and I expect that you will shortly be hearing
from Norman Fowler's office about the arrangements for this
meeting.

M. C. SCHOLAR

Trevor Clay, Esq.




